
Important dates for your diary 

 

10th October 3:30pm—Y5/6 Acorn 

football festival 

18th October  - own clothes day. £1 

donation for FOWAS 

19th October—TD Day. School 

closed 

31st October  - Term 2 begins 

1st/2nd November  - Parent      

Consultation Meetings.  Sign up 

sheets in reception from Monday. 

 

 

Attendance 

Highest attendance: 

Shooting Stars 100% 

 

Lost learning: 77.5 hours 

 

@WestAshtonCofE  

  

News and Events 

 

Friday 7th October 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

  

Reminders 

1st Thursday of the month – Pre-loved school uniform for sale in the library 

The library is open after school on Tues and Fri. 

It was wonderful to see so many of our school 
community together for our Harvest Festival     
yesterday.  Thank you for the generous donations 
for Storehouse Food Bank. Their poster reflects 
our current focus value of hope and I think it is a 
wonderful way for us all to feel we can dispense 
hope to others.  Thank you again. 

Also, a huge well done to our Head Girls and 
House Captains for leading our service.   

Listening to our school sing with such enthusiasm, 
and have a little dance, is always uplifting—I hope 
you enjoyed it as much as I did. 

Today in our Celebration Collective Worship we celebrated  
Nicola (Voyagers) for the value of  wisdom, Leo 
(Discoverers) for the value of  hope,  Harlow (Explorers) for 
the value of agape and  Marcey (Shooting Stars) for the  
value of  thankfulness.             

Congratulations to them all.  
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Congratulations to Lawson and James who received TT Rock 
Stars certificates in assembly.  Lawson is now recognised as a 
rock wannabee and James as a rock busker! 

Children in KS2 have access to TT Rock Stars to help support 
their times tables knowledge.  It is a national app which places 
schools locally on a leader board.  We are currently 27th out of 
30th and are now feeling rather competitive, especially as a very 
local school is in first place! 

An opportunity for the artists….the Oexmann Art Competition will be returning in November!  

The aim of the Oexmann Art Competition is to encourage anyone born or currently living in  Wiltshire to 
engage in art and have the chance for their submitted works to be judged by three experienced        
artists.  There are two categories for young people to submit their work (which can be either 2D or 3D), 
based on age ranges as of November. Entry is free and participants are allowed to submit up to 2  
pieces.  A poster about it can be found further into this newsletter. 

Congratulations to Abigail who won Parents Choice for player 
of the week for her superb goalkeeping which saw her team 

win 4-2. 



Acorn Senior Executive Column 

Welcome to the Acorn Senior Executive Column. Once a month we will share 

information and ideas with you about our roles and our work.  

I thought I would start with a few key facts on Acorn Education Trust (AET). We 

comprise: 

• One central senior executive and school improvement team 

• Two standalone nurseries – The Avenue Children’s Centre and             

Heytesbury Hedgehogs 

• Fourteen primary schools – Bulford St. Leonards CE Primary School,      

Dilton Marsh CE Primary School, Durrington All Saints CE Infants School, 

Great Wishford CE Primary School, Heytesbury CE Primary School, Keevil 

CE Primary Academy, Netheravon All Saints CE Primary School, New Close 

Primary School, Rowde CE Primary Academy, St John’s CE Primary School, 

St Michael’s CE Primary School, The Avenue Primary School and           

Children’s Centre, Wansdyke School, West Ashton CE Primary School 

• Three secondary schools – Avon Valley Academy; The Clarendon        

Academy and Kingdown School 

• 5060 children or young people 

• 848 staff 

• Our vision - “transforming lives through education” 

• Our mission – “preparing young people for their world in their time” 

• Our values: 

 Active and visible leadership 

 Care, support and challenge 

 Opportunities for all 

 Readiness to reach out 

 Needs of all are paramount 

 

 
The Senior Executive Team is: 

Karen Bannister – Head of Primary Operations 

Max Burr – Executive Headteacher Primary Schools 

Katy Dunnion – Head of Business Strategy 

Sara Edwards – Chief Executive Officer 

James Evans – Head of Estates 

Sue Fulbrook – Head of Disadvantaged and SEND 

Elaine Fullick – PA to Sara Edwards 

Rob Knott – Head of IT 

Rob Price – Director of Education – Secondary 

Charlotte Robinson – Director of Education – Primary 

Jo Ronxin – Head of Safeguarding, Communications and School Support 

Fiona Simpson – Head of Finance 

Anna Williams – Head of HR 

 

The role of the team is to implement the strategy created by the Board of     

Directors, lead on all operational matters ensuring that we are economically 

efficient and effective, safe, resources are of a good standard and every    

nursery/school is improving.  

 

Sara Edwards 

CEO 



 

News from the classes via our School Parliamentarians: 

Shooting Stars: We have had lots of fun making pirate maps and hiding treasure. We have also made potions in the water. In maths we have been 
learning all about number five. Number five number block likes to give out 'high fives'.  Rhiannon 

Explorers: This week we found facts about a type of bear from the book we've been reading in our English lessons, we got to pick from sloth, polar, 
sun, grizzly or panda bear. In PE we practiced dribbling a ball through cones and if we touched one we had to freeze, until someone came and   
unfroze us. Luca and William 

Discoverers: In English we are planning a twisted tale which is based on the traditional fairy tale ‘Cinderella’. We will start to write our own story 
next week. In Maths, Year 4 are learning the column method for adding and subtracting and Year 3s are doing some exchanging to help when  
adding and subtracting. We made optical illusions in art this week, it was tricky but fun. We are also making lots of noise with our Gumboot song in 
Music! Brie  

Voyagers:  This week in science we have planned an experiment.  In English, we have finished our Beowulf guides.  In RE we made our own     
Anglo-Saxon villages and in music we used instruments to make a danger music theme. Thalia and Abigail 

 

 

Monday sees our first Acorn sports festival with the Y5/6 footballers taking part.  Good luck Voyagers team! 

 

Best wishes, 

Alex Blake-Thwaite 

We are seeing a growing number of appointments made within the school day.  Whilst attending a medical, optician or dental appointment will be 
counted as authorised as long as the pupil’s parent/carer notifies the school in advance of the appointment with the appointment card, the impact 
of reduced attendance at school does impact a child’s progress.  

Following surgery hours returning to normal post Covid, we encourage parents/carers to make medical, optician and dental appointments out of 
school hours where possible. Where this is not possible, in the event of an emergency, the pupil should be out of school for the minimum amount 
of time necessary and return to school following the appointment.  

Thank you for your support with this. 



  

 

 

 

 

Design a flag competition 



  

 

 

 

 

From National Online Safety  



  

 

 

 

 

We have entry forms in school. 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 






